A
!“.“k 99 Menangle Street, Picton NSW 2571
N.._S_. SUbSId ence 2'I;e:-' 02 4:5677 1967 |Sw.su:_)sidegc:z:(;\g(s)o;:zv;égov.au
W . our Emergency Service: Free Ca
Advisory NSW

GOVERNMENT ABN 87 445 348 918

Matthew Sprott

Team Leader

Resource Assessments | Planning Services
NSW Department of Planning and Environment
GPO Box 39

SYDNEY NSW 2001

Via email: matthew.sprott@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Matthew

Mount Pleasant Coal Mine —DA 92/97 Modification 3

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comment in relation to the proposed modifications to the
Mount Pleasant Coal Mine Modification 3 (DA 92/97).

It is understood the modification involves;

e Atime limit extension of the mining operation to 22" December 2026;
e Extension to the South Pit Eastern Out of Pit Emplacement.

Subsidence Advisory NSW has no objection to the proposed modifications.

The project needs to be aware of the proposed changes to the Mine Subsidence Compensation
Act 1961 which will require mining operators to directly compensate for subsidence damages that
they cause to surface improvements.

If you would like to discuss this further, please don't hesitate to contact me by email at
matthew.montgomery@finance.nsw.gov.au or by phone on 4677 1967.

atthew Montgomery
astructure Manager, Subsidence Advisory NSW
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